COUNCIL OF NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS

March 27, 2003, 7 PM

Council Chambers

Germantown Municipal Center

NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATIONS REPRESENTED:  Allenby Westfair, Apple Valley, Duntreath, English Meadows, Georgelawn, Germantown Station, Grove Park, Poplar Estates, Riverchase, The Village of Wicklow, Waverly Crossing, Winchester Forest Hill Estates.

GUESTS:  Jerry Cook, Kristen Geiger, Tom Lott, and Marge Riepe.

CALL TO ORDER: Jill Arthur called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM.

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS:  Jill Arthur asked new members and guests to introduce themselves.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes were approved as written.

GUEST SPEAKERS:  Jerry Cook, Director of Development, discussed the proposed Fiscal Year 04 Capital Improvements Program.    He warned that capital projects might be changed before June.  The categories covered by the CIP are general government, major roads, intersections and others, drainage, parks, utility fund, and contingency fund.  Of particular interest were the four major road projects (Kimbrough, McVay, Riverdale, and the Wolf River Blvd.) and the proposed work at Farmington/Germantown Road (double left turn lane eastbound and northbound) and Farmington/Allenby Road (traffic signal.)  He mentioned that the City is studying whether it will take over the building and maintenance of sidewalks.  It is concerned about tying in with the sidewalk system, especially as more in-fill development takes place.

Kristen Geiger, Manager of Research and Budget, gave a review of the Fiscal Year 04 Budget.  She stressed that actual dollar amounts could not be discussed at this time because the State had not decided whether there was going to be a cut in funds going to the cities.  It is clear that the City is going to have to be less dependent on State funding.  Utility, Germantown Centre, Sanitation and Enterprise funds are supported by user fees.  The General fund, which includes Police, Fire, Administrative, Parks, and Development, is supported by taxes.  In its projections, the City is assuming build-out by 2013.  The City still has an AAA bond rating.

Jerry Cook handed out a packet of information about decorative subdivision identification signs and street signs.  He suggested that neighborhoods talk with Forrest Owens or Wade Morgan in Development for help in planning their new signs.  Neighborhoods must coordinate with the City for removal of existing signs.  The City will supply existing street name blanks.  Call Jerry for replacement street signs.  The Design Review Commission has to approve subdivision identification signs.  The packet, which is available in the Development office, includes information that will make it easier to submit applications to the DRC and tips on how proposals should be written. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Walk on the Wild Side—Billy Brown reported that the Walk will be April 26, from 9 AM-2 PM.  Tying in with the Walk will be the opening of the rest of the nature trail.  There will be several activities, demonstrations, and food available.  The cost is $10/person or $20/family.  Volunteers are still needed.

Mayor’s Report—There was no report.

Police Department Report—Deputy Chief of Police Tom Lott discussed the Citizens Alert Network, which will be coordinated through Marge Riepe.  The City is going to develop a directory of residents’ email addresses.  These will be grouped by neighborhood association and by police districts.  Sign up procedures are still being developed.  Eventually there will be a Business Alert Network.  The department has been focusing on canvassing the Germantown Station and Waverly Crossing neighborhoods and investigating the robbery at the First Tennessee Bank and the murder at Fountain Square condominiums.  Copies of the February 2003 Monthly Crime/Activity Report were distributed.  

Officer vacancies—Jill Arthur announced that a Vice-chairman-Program and Special Projects Coordinator are still needed.  If you know someone who is interested or who would be a good candidate for either position, please notify her.

NEW BUSINESS:

Association concerns—Billy Brown asked members who had any information about professional association management companies to call him.  An association contacted him and is interested in doing some comparison pricing of companies who provide these services and talking to presidents of any associations who currently use professional managers.

Announcements—Luci Cromer announced that the CONA website is now on the net because the new City website is up and running.  Included on the CONA site are the upcoming meeting agenda, minutes of previous meetings, and an updated list of neighborhood association presidents with their email addresses and telephone numbers.  She also asked any neighborhood associations with their own websites to contact her with the addresses of those sites so links to them could be established from the CONA website.

Amnesty dumpster day will be April 26 from 7 AM-1 PM.  Drop off locations are at Johnson Road Park and Public Works.

Parker McCaleb, Chairman of the Environmental Commission, distributed proof copies of the latest environmental newsletter.  This issue deals primarily with the West Nile Virus and control of mosquitoes. 

Next Meeting—The next meeting will be May 22, 2003, at 7 PM, in the Council Chambers of the Germantown Municipal Center.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting was adjourned at 8:47 PM.  

